Sept. 10, 1945 Mr. Henry P. Gott Winfield, Kansas Dear Mr. Gott: Mr. John W. Brand told me of the swimming pool at the Winfield Country Club. I am wondering if you will give me as much information as is possible regarding the construction program and details of the swiming pool. Mr. Brand quoted you, saying that the construction of the pool cost about \$1,100. I will greatly appreciate information on the size of the pool, type of construction, etc., at your convenience. With appreciation, I am, Sincerely yours, Forrest C. Allen President FCA:med